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  September 24, 2014 
6:30 pm at Jake’s Diner 

 

Food available 
come early to visit and eat. 

We had it made in the shade

Thanks to Greg McNutt, the Annual BAM Family BBQ Day was 
well attended and a big success.  Several of  the people that 
normally handle organizing this event were not available so 
Greg stepped up and did the organizing, shopping and cooking.  
Everyone who attended had a grand time and stuffed them-
selves to the max with the great variety of side dishes that were 
available.  Thank you Greg and we look forward to this event 
next year.  More pictures are featured later in this newsletter. 



Gosh it’s hard to believe that Summer’s over and Fall is Tuesday.  It will soon be time to be moving into our shops to 
begin our winter projects and repair whatever we have managed to damage during the flying season.  I can tell you that 
it has been one of  the busiest summers that I can remember in a long time both with projects and events but it has been 
fun and we have accomplished a great deal with the help of  a lot of  member volunteers and some generous donations.  I 
just got home a while ago after a pleasant flying session with some other members and was just admiring what the BAM 
facility has evolved to.  It is a clean and safe place to go and enjoy our planes. 
 
A reminder that the October meeting is the nomination meeting for new club officers  and the November meeting we 
vote.  If  you wish to become an officer, please make a point to bring it to the attention of  the officers at the October 
meeting so you can be placed on the ballot.  Being an officer takes dedication and selflessness to be able to continue on 
the path that the club has established.  If  you don’t want to be an officer, then be sure to consider volunteering the next 
time a project comes up so we don’t burn out our already tired volunteer base. 
 
Do come out to the field enjoy the friendly atmosphere that exists there!  There is always someone there to help you if  
you need it and we always enjoy “bench flying” between flights.  There is plenty of  joking round and just plain fun to par-
take in, so take advantage of  your membership and come join us. 
 
Please note….on our calendar there is a “Competition Fun Fly” scheduled on October 4th.  That event was cancelled 
and was not taken off  of  the calendar.  In addition to the afore mentioned volunteer burnout, we have had wall to wall 
events this year and enough is enough.  Casual flying will still continue until the  weather takes it’s toll on us. 
 
We will soon be buying the propane heater for our clubhouse along with a supply of  propane canisters in preparation of  
colder weather so don’t think we won’t be out at the field just because the temperatures are going to be dropping.  It 
gets very comfortable in there in a big hurry so we can all sit around and drink some coffee and tell stories. 
 
That’s it for this month.  See you at the meeting on the 24th at Jake’s 

Please extend a warm BAM welcome to our two newest members Eric and Sean Freed.  Both Eric (father) and 
Sean (son) are new to RC flying and came out to our field a few weeks ago.  They are interested in electric 
planes and are working with our flight instructors to learn to fly and solo soon.  Welcome to BAM guys!!! 



 
Dear Members, Fellow RC Pilots, and Interested Readers: 
 
     As you may recall from recent discussions, we have been exploring ways to better 
reach the public through educational opportunities. Among other events, Greg McNutt, 
our secretary, and several other members attended the Innovation Day Bend event last 
month, which offered a unique opportunity to mingle with a more targeted audience. 
 
     During the event we spoke with numerous attendees, including local educational con-
tacts such as Paul Stennett who is the Program Manager at Central Oregon Community 

College (COCC) here in Bend.  Greg and I met with Paul on September 5 to discuss how we can work with COCC to 
provide learning opportunities through its community learning program. 
 
     The particular program is designed as non-credit course work that is open to the general public who just 
want to pick and choose selected topics of  interest, for example, to improve their PC skills, learn how to garden, 
etc. Courses can vary in price, but are on average less than $100 per course. Although COCC would typically pay 
instructors (about $18/hour), we indicated to Paul Stennett that we are more interested in a donation to the 
club in return for our efforts, which he said is possible. 
 
     The idea is to initially offer an introductory course on R/C model aviation that could involve three 2-hour ses-
sions (6 hours total). If  things go well and interest exists, we could build on it and provide additional course 
work involving more advanced subjects related to R/C flying. Paul Stennett also mentioned that they have a field 
available that we could use for flight training and demonstrations as part of  the course. 
 
     We are still in the definition phase of  this opportunity, but the goal is to offer a course this winter. By the 
time you read this message, Greg and I will have met with Paul Stennett again (9/22) to discuss the proposed 
course description and general outline. 
  
     Our goal is to provide a combination of  theory and hands-on learning to ensure that participants are ex-
posed to a balanced mix of  needed knowledge about AMA/regulations, safety, etc. and the flying itself. The pro-
posed class size will be around 10 people to allow effective learning and adequate hands-on time. We may 
change the setup after the first round to ensure that we meet demand and needs. 
 
     Overall, this is an amazing opportunity for us and we are hopeful that it will be well received by the commu-
nity. It is also an excellent way to teach the public about safe practices and raise awareness about our hobby. 
Depending on how things will go, we are further looking at approaching high schools (similar to what we did 
with Summit High School) to support existing STEM programs (Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math). 
 
     We will provide an update as we get closer and have more information to share. 
 
Stay tuned! 

Waldemar 







 
 
 

On September 6th,  Members and their families and friends gathered at Popp’s field for good 
food, good company, good conversation and good flying……….in other words………...FUN!  
The weather was great so a lot of  flying continued throughout the day.  At noon, Greg McNutt 
and his son, Kurt, barbequed hot dogs, hamburgers and corn and the sides for the pot luck feast 
were plentiful.  There were a lot of  canopies available so no one had to sit in the sun.  There 
were some exciting flying moments but no real problems occurred which just made the day bet-
ter.  Below is a collage of the going’s on. 



 
 
 

2014 Racing Season and Outlook for Next Year 
 

     It’s hard to believe how quickly time goes by. Anoth-
er racing season came to its end when we held our last 
race on August 30. Unfortunately the last race had to 
be cut short because of  stronger winds that started 
picking up during the second heat. In fact, the wind 
gusts were so strong at times that several of  us had 
problems keeping our planes from rolling over during 
turns and smashing into the ground. 
 
     We decided to abort the racing that day and felt that 
it was more important to be safe and “live to fight an-
other day.” From a scoring perspective, the last race 
would have not made a difference since many racers 
had lost their planes in previous races and couldn’t 

participate because they didn’t have another backup plane. So for the top three spots, the final race would 
have not made a difference. Bruce Burgess, the top racer in 2014, had too much of  a lead to have a realistic 
chance of  getting caught. Congratulations to Bruce for a great season (again)! 
 
     One of  the discussion points that came up during this season is to 
look into creating a different racing class that allows a broader partici-
pation. We have been discussing this idea off  and on and I think that it 
is time to seriously look into an alternative racing opportunity that 
makes it easier to get involved.  
 
     Several ideas have been bounced around, for example, using 
Parkzone’s (electric) T-28 Trojan, which is easier to fly than the current 
Club-40 racers. However, we are also open to other types of  similar 
electric airplanes. Tom Rainwater recently emailed us an interesting vid-
eo link featuring his former San Diego club (http://youtu.be/
XnIn0KZIpsk). The video makes an interesting case for electric racing 
using “cheaper” foam airplanes. 
 
     We will definitely review their experiences and classes in greater de-
tail to determine if  we could introduce a similar racing alternative for 
our 2015 season. Nothing has been decided yet and our racing committee will meet sometime later this year 
to discuss this further. 
 
I believe that we have an interesting opportunity to make racing even more fun and attract more participants 
for next year. We have been routinely conducting this club activity for the past 5 years and it would be great to  
continue racing for many years to come. 
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And the final results are……………………………………………….. 

2014 End-of-Season Standings Points 

Bruce Burgess 53 

Waldemar Frank 41 

Ron Wallace 28 

Darrell Loveland 25 

Joe Stone 17 

Greg McNutt 15 

We will have more details once the racing committee meets and discusses possible options for 2015.  
Waldemar  



One of  our newer members, Tom Rainwater, is in the process of  building his “DREAM SHOP” and it is going to 
be fantastic when it is done.  I recently visited Tom and asked if  I could take some pictures of  his work in pro-
gress and he graciously consented.  I hope you all enjoy this mini-tour of  Tom’s shop….which used to be a 
horse barn.  Beautiful shop Tom………….I’ll be back for more pictures when it’s done!!! 

Here’s good picture of  Tom get-
ting his SIG Four Star 120 ready 
to take to the desert for a 
camping trip.  He said he is just 
getting around to cleaning 
things up and organizing now 
that the shop construction is 
complete…..well not really 
complete but very usable at this 
time.  Tom plans to add a paint 
booth which is actually a room 
unto itself  plus a welding area. 

These two 
views show 
the many 
“niceties” 
that reside in 
this mega-
shop.  I did 
have to drool 
a bit! 

How’s 
this?  A 
milling 
machine 
and a 
lathe.  
Nothing 
to stop 
him now! 

Models, mod-
els, models.  
If  you look 
closely on 
the bottom 
shelves 
there’s a 
Meister scale 
and a CARF 
P47. 

By Andy Niedzwiecke 



Richard Carlson was awarded the monthly crash trophy for his work 
at the National Model Aviation Day event.  I don’t remember the 
count but it was either two or three planes that he lost that day.   
 
I have received no other reports or pictures of  any other miss-haps 
that have occurred but if  you know of any be sure to bring it to our 
attention at the meeting on the 24th of  September.  We wouldn’t 
want to leave anyone out!!! 



Tom Schramm purchased a bind-n-fly model that is equipped with a 
SPEKTRUM AR610 DSMX, 6 channel sport receiver.  He flys Futaba so 
he has no use for this receiver.  If  you are in need of a new, never 
used SPEKTRUM AR610 receiver, Tom is offering this one for $40.00. 
If  you are interested, call Tom at 541-388-9292 or email him at 
tdranch@bendbroadband.com 

Bill Hand has a couple of  planes he’d like to sell……...let’s see what he’s offering.  
Both of these are hanger queens……….meaning they have never been flown!  If  in-
terested in either or both call Bill at 458-206-9853 

Piper L4  Complete  2350mm. Ready to bind with Futaba transmitter.  Receiver is Futaba 
617FS, servos are full size Hitek HS77BB.  Electric set up like a fueler with ESC and flight 
controls powered by a separate battery with an external switch.  GForce 30C 5000mA 
motor battery.  1000mA LIFE battery for controls.  Large 60 series motor.  Plane has full 
controls including flaps, functional scale spring loaded landing gear  

He only wants 
$300 for this 
beauty….come 
on jump on this 
deal!!!!! 

Super Sportster 
40 complete:  
with Futaba 
617FS receiver 
ready to bind 
and fly.  $175 

Buy both for only 
$425  !!!!!!!! 
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All pilots shall be current members of  A.M.A. and B.A.M. Proof  of  current A.M.A. membership 

is required prior to flying at B.A.M. 
 

Visiting A.M.A. pilots and new members of  B.A.M shall receive a safety orientation prior to their 
first flight. 

 
Pilots shall ensure safe flight operations in concordance with A.M.A. Safety Rules and these 

Field safety Guidelines. 
 

Pilots shall ensure safe operation of  their aircraft and associated equipment prior to use. 
 

Pilots are encouraged to verbally enforce safe flying practices. 
 
All guests, children, and pets shall be supervised by a B.A.M. member while inside the flying 

field and are encouraged to remain behind the pit tables. 
 

All pilots shall restrain their aircraft during the start-up/arming process. This includes electrics. 
 

Pilots shall never leave their aircraft unattended while the aircraft is running or armed.. 
 

Pilots shall only taxi aircraft in the specified taxi area and use caution while taxiing. 
 
While flying, pilots are encouraged to remain 25 feet behind the closest edge of  the runway, 

preferably behind a pilot station. 
 
Pilots shall verbally communicate their intensions such as landings, take-offs, or aircraft prob-

lems while flying. 
 
Pilots shall fly their aircraft north of  the centerline of  the runway. This is known as the 

“deadline”. 
 

POPP’S FIELD SAFETY GUIDELINES 



 
 
Pilots only are permitted beyond the flight line (e.g., to retrieve an aircraft) 

 
Landing aircraft have the right of  way. Dead-stick landings shall be announced as such and giv-

en full priority. 
 

Pilots shall communicate any aerobatic maneuvers such as,  low passes, touch and go’s, and 
hovering directly near or above the runway. 

 
Pilots shall not take-off  or land on the taxiways. 
 
A maximum of  five (5) aircraft is allowed in the air at one time. This includes helicopters and 

micros. 
 

Pilots shall call all maiden flights prior to flight. All other aircraft shall be grounded throughout 
the entirety of  the flight. 

 
Hand launches shall be performed approximately 25 feet from the edge of  the runway closest 

to the pilots’ station. 
 

Pilots using AM/FM radio equipment shall have the appropriate frequency pin attached to the 
transmitter antenna whenever the radio is in use. 

 
R/C cars and other surface vehicles are prohibited anywhere inside the flying field. 

 
Smoking is prohibited anywhere inside the flying field and shall be carried out in a safe and re-

spectful manner in the parking lot. 
 

        The consumption of  alcoholic beverages before or during flight is prohibited. 
 

POPP’S FIELD SAFETY GUIDELINES 
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